Town of Woodstock
Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, September 2, 2014

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand
Staff: Judy Welch, Steve Welch
Public: Patrick Griffin

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Patrick Griffin:
Patrick explained that the Lin-Wood Ambulance Service keeps a list of town roads with directions. Patrick

asked that the town notify the ambulance service anytime a new road is added.

Gagnon/Spanos/Waiver Request:
The Board reviewed a formal request for a waiver from the Board of Selectmen, in regards to the Setback Ordinance,

submitted by Attorney Dolder on behalf of Carl and Linda Gagnon. Attorney Dolder is requesting a full waiver of the set-
back in regards to the retaining wall on Carl and Linda Gagnon’s property located on Nicholson Drive. Attorney Dolder
states that the waiver is necessary because it is not feasible to move the retaining wall five feet off the boundary line
without impairing the integrity of the foundation of the residential structure.

Based on the recommendation of town council Gil motioned to grant the wavier without the contractor affidavit. Joel
opposed. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative with opposition.

Minutes of the August 19, 2014 Meeting:
Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the August 19, 2014 Selectmen’s Meeting. Joel seconded the motion and the vote

was affirmative.

Review & Sign/Driveway Permit/McGann:
The Board reviewed a Driveway Permit to relocate the driveway at 18 School Street for Paul McGann. Map 106 Lot 029-
000-000-00000. Jim motioned to approve the Driveway Permit as presented. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was

affirmative.

Old Business:
The RFP notice, to engineer the replacement of main waterlines, has run for two weeks in both the Littleton Courier and
Union Leader. The deadline for all letters of interest is September 16™.

The paving of Lost Valley and mowing will begin in 2 to 3 weeks.

New Business:
Signed Checks.

The Board asked that the contract for the summer concert series and the application for park usage be updated to reflect
that there is no parking or driving on park property.

The Board asked that the driveway permit form be updated to include the 5ft setback.

Jim motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 7:20 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.
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